
From: Taylor, Richele
To: Board@rcrc.state.sc.us <Board@rcrc.state.sc.us>
CC: david@rcrc.state.sc.us <david@rcrc.state.sc.us>

Date: 10/27/2016 3:54:11 PM
Subject: Governor's Request

Dear Richland County Recreation Commissioners and David:
 

Thank you for your follow up through Mr. Stringer this week regarding the Governor’s October 19th letter. 
 
For clarification purposes, the Governor requested complaints the RCRC Board received regarding Mr. Brown from 
employees or former employees since December of 2015.   The complaints we are requesting include any sent directly 
to the Recreation Commission or Richland County Ombudsman, whether addressed to the Commissioners directly or 
forwarded to the Commissioners’ attention. This request also includes complaints you may have individually received 
either at your home or through other means.   
 
I have enclosed the complaints provided by a portion of the Richland County Delegation, as requested.  Initially the 
Governor requested the Richland County Recreation Commission provides complaints since December of 2015.  
However, there are submitted complaints from August and December of 2014.  As these complaints go back to August 
of 2014, please expand your search to provide complaints you received since August of 2014. 
 
Thank you for your time in this matter.
 
Richele
 
Richele K. Taylor
Chief Legal Counsel
Office of the Governor
O:  803-734-8465
C:  803-231-9763
It’s a great day in South Carolina
 
Safe Place SC – www.safeplaceSC.sc.gov
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